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SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT PROGRAM
RECYCLING PROGRAM • HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGEMENT PROGRAM


WILLIE L. BROWN, JR.

MAYOR

January 31, 2001

Mr. Paul Horcher, Director

City and County of San Francisco

Solid Waste Management Program

1145 Market Street, Suite 401

San Francisco, CA 94103

Dear Mr. Horcher,

I have read and understand the Resource Conservation Ordinance as amended and will comply with it by maximizing diversion and fostering the purchase of recycled materials.  I hereby designate      ,  ph.      ,  to act as the recycling coordinator for my department.  My department’s recycling coordinator will act as a liaison with the Solid Waste Management Program 

Sincerely,

     
Department Head

 (Printed name) 
     
Department Name
     



Margaret Rands, Manager

IWMP

Santa Clara County
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Dear Ms Rands,

Margaret Rands, Manager

IWMP

Santa Clara County

Dear Ms Rands,

Margaret Rands, Manager

IWMP

Santa Clara County

Dear Ms Rands,

Margaret Rands, Manager

IWMP

Santa Clara County

Dear Ms Rands,

Margaret Rands, Manager

IWMP

Santa Clara County

Dear Ms Rands,

9/19/00

Margaret Rands, Manager

IWMP

Santa Clara County

Dear Ms Rands,

There is no need to question the City and County of San Francisco’s commitment to regional cooperation.  CCSF has supported, and will continue to support, regional environmental campaigns.  Indeed, many of these campaigns have started in San Francisco, and it is a pleasure to see other communities catch-up and assume leadership roles as well.

Although I agree that outreach campaigns are beneficial and needed, I believe some healthy critical assessments of said programs are also beneficial and needed.  Just because an ad campaign wins awards does not mean it is “successful.”  Success for CCSF is 50% diversion, and these regional campaigns should concretely help us reach that goal.  In 1999, source reduction in San Francisco accounted for about 560 tons out of the total 587,000 tons diverted from landfills – not even a 0.1% of the overall diversion total.  Using a total generation of 1,367,000 tons, source reduction has a 0.04% diversion rate. 

Analyses such as this has led me and my staff to target our own internal outreach to high generator sectors of the economy:  namely, construction and demolition firms, and commercial entities.  The sales pitch for recycling and waste prevention is much easier in these sectors, versus the residential shopping market sector, for the basic reason that recycling and waste prevention is easily, and positively, traced to the bottom line in c&d and commercial companies.  The same cannot be said about residential consumers – the target audience of SMATET.  

Case in point:  a SMATET ad last year depicted a picture of a yogurt 6-pack versus one large yogurt container, with the admonition to the consumer to buy the one large container in order to prevent the waste of the six-pack.  Being a father of two school-aged children (my wife also works full-time like the majority of two-parent households with school-aged children in the Bay Area), I know that this ad will not persuade shoppers, many receptive to environmental causes, to buy the large container over the 6-pack.  

When my wife and I make our kids’ lunches, we pack a yogurt.  The convenience of the prepackaged yogurt, even though ounce for ounce it is more expensive than the large container, outweighs the single serving size due to a variety of factors.  First, we would need other containers to hold the loose yogurt, which cost money and will probably be lost, requiring further purchases; second, the containers would need to be washed and rinsed daily, both by hand (to scrub off dried bits) and then in the dishwasher; and third, the necessary container would have to be sized right to fit in a lunchbox, and secure enough not to spill open during the course of the day.  

All of these factors conspire to give my wife and I a consumptive choice:  spend a little more money for a lot of convenience, or spend a little less money and take on a timely burden.  And environmentally, at least from a waste prevention angle, I’m not sure there is a significant weight or volume difference between a six-pack of yogurt and one large yogurt (or between the large yogurt and the very successful “Go-Gurts”, by Yoplait, which are the “Otter Pops” of the yogurt industry.  Not only do my kids like the flavors and the tube style of delivery, but my wife and I like them because they make spoons obsolete, which itself is waste prevention).  From a larger environmental angle, the cost-benefit view on all the environmental impacts during the 6-pack life cycle versus the single container (and all associated containers’) life cycle might yield a result that overall it is better for the environment to use the prepackaged items.

Issues such as this lead me to question the methodology supporting the cost savings proclaimed by the SMATET campaign.  Most parents realize buying in bulk has two disadvantages – on average it’s arguable that bulk foods contain lots of preservatives, and are thus less healthy for kids; and, bulk buying can lead to massive throw-aways if the foods are not consumed quickly, through spoilage or because the household is tired of the product (another parenting angle – kids tend to be finicky eaters).  The result is that the cost-savings touted by SMATET may be unattainable by any family, since most savvy shoppers will realize to achieve savings of thousands of dollars would be too burdensome and time-consuming, making the message moot.  This gets back to my original point:  parents are some of the most rational consumers in the economy, but that rationality isn’t always a strict bottom-line orientation.  It depends on the family make-up.

It would be irresponsible on my part to spend large sums of my budget, funded directly by San Francisco citizens (residential rate payers), on regional campaigns that have intangible benefits, muddied messages, or ill-defined target-groups.  I don’t believe that my office’s budgeted amount for regional campaigns for FY2000-2001 is negligible, especially when the majority of waste generated in this municipality comes from businesses who employ millions of people who live, and pay garbage bills, in other jurisdictions.  Moreover, CCSF is smaller than all surrounding counties in both population and waste generated.

I do believe regional campaigns can occur that are not as broad based as SMATET, and be much more successful in helping the region to 50% diversion.  The Paperless campaign is a good example of this.  These campaigns are much more sector-specific and don’t require the message to compete in the consumer marketplace.  I think spending tens of thousands of dollars on a specific campaign, to increase source reduction and divert more c&d wastes during this building boom era in the Bay Area for example, would yield far greater results for the region than a broad-based consumer-oriented campaign.

I appreciate your opinion that CCSF is a valued leader in the region’s recycling community.  I intend to keep it that way.  However, just because CCSF decides to put a small amount of money into internal programs, or wishes to critically assess a regionally-sponsored message, doesn’t mean CCSF will end its relationship with other jurisdictions.  If you have any questions or would like to discuss this further, please call me at (415)554-3400.

Sincerely,

Paul Horcher

Director

Solid Waste Management Program

Cc
Bill Lee, City Administrator
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Lisa Berri

California Integrated Waste Management Board

Recycled Market Development Zone Program

8800 Cal Center Drive

Sacramento, CA 94577

Dear Lisa,

Enclosed is the billing invoice from Joan Edwards and Associates, the contractor that the City and County of San Francisco’s Solid Waste Management Program uses to develop  construction and demolition debris markets.

Joan Edwards works on many different diversion projects, and c&d recovery is a small part of her overall scope of work.  I’ve highlighted the specific work activities from her invoices to the SWMP that meets the RMDZ objectives.
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